THURSDAY-clon-

Volume 78, Num

TODAY-Fair; high, 75-80; no

chance of rain. Ten percent chance of rain by niot

On The Inside

Harper Peterson, all-American lacrosse player, talks about his game on page 4.

78 Years Of Editorial Freedom

CHAPEL HILL, NORTH CAROLINA, WEDNESDAY, APRIL 22, 1970

Founded February 23, 1893

He said the Columbia

# Official Of Nixon Administration

# Klein Speaks On Pollution During Ecology Workshop

By Al Thomas Staff Writer

A talk by an official of the Nixon administration and a "trash-in" will highlight today's second round of "Earth Day" activities at UNC.

Karl Klein, assistant secretary of the interior for water resources and pollution control, is scheduled to speak during an ecology workshop at 8 p.m. in Memorial Hall.

Klein, according to Paul Hebert, co-chairman of the two-day Environmental Teach-In here, is the Nixon administration's top official in the study of water pollution.

Dr. Dan Okun, head of the department of environmental science, and Dr. Howard Odum, zoology professor, are

The workshop is entitled "Ecology and the Administration of Water Pollution."

Fraternity and sorority members will converge on Polk Place this afternoon and unload thousands of non-returnable metal cans for the "trash-in."

the trash-in is "to demonstrate the proliferation of the containers in the Chapel Hill area alone."

The group with the most cans, according to Hebert, will receive a \$50 prize.

Miss Carmichael said she

could "name at least 12

students" who had complained

to her that open house allowed

on this point, she said, "There

is probably some rationale for

the system-I don't know what

After elaborating somewhat

invasion of privacy.

Other events today include

scheduled to join Klein in the the showing of films and slides would "hopefully create not in the Student Union, the only an awareness of Broadcasting System (CBS) operation of an ecology store environmental problems but would be on campus today in Polk Place and two more start people working toward filming the "trash-in" and finding solutions." workshops,

> The ecology store is stocked with pesticide-free food wrapped in easily disposable

The two workshops, "Ecology and Industry" and "Ecology and the Politics of Hebert said the purpose of Today," will be held in Memorial Hall at 1 p.m. and 3:30 p.m. respectively.

> Earth Day activities began here Tuesday in conjunction with a nationwide Teach-In. The two-day event has reportedly turned out thousands of students across the country to "help save tne environment."

The turn-out here Tuesday, however, was encouraging only in regard to the ecology store, according to Hebert.

"I feel today has been a trial run," Hebert said. "Thousands of students here have visited the ecology store, and this is very encouraging.

"Tuesday's turnouts for the workshops and films have been disappointingly poor," he added. "We're hoping for greater participation today."

Herbert said Earth Day here

# Gaylord Nelson Plugs Clean-Up At Convention

By Dorothy Gray Special To The DTH

"The U.S. should be prepared to allocate \$25-30 billion a year to protect our environment, and soon this amount will have to be increased to \$30-40 billion.

"This can't be done while we continue to escalate the arms race and remain involved in Vietnam."

So ended Senator Gaylord Nelson's keynote address to the Annual Conference of Sigma Delta Chi (SDX), the professional journalism fraternity, which met last weekend at the University of Maryland.

Sen. Nelson (D.-Wisc.) is chairman of the Earth Day Teach-In programs now being held at high schools and colleges throughout the U.S. Also addressing the SDX Conference was Rep.

Paul McCloskey Jr. (R.-Calif.), Nelson's co-chairman.

"There is not a cubic foot of unpolluted air in the world," Sen. Nelson told the journalism professionals and students. Rep. McCloskey encouraged the journalists to

do a little muckraking. "Don't be intimidated by the words of the vice

president," said McCloskey, "and don't be afraid to pry and to ask the tough questions." "We live on a finite planet," said Nelson, "with

a limited amount of resources."

Nelson said the teach-in will not concern themselves with only the issue of survival, but of how we will survive.

"The goal is not just a clean environment and unpolluted air, but decency, quality and mutual respect, without ghettos, hunger, poverty or war," Nelson said.

McCloskey pointed out that the pollution problems ultimately come down to the community

Sen. Nelson warned that the battle to restore a proper relationship between man and his

environment will be an unceasing one and outlined an eight-point program needed to begin and (See Clean-up, page 6)

#### necessary to go out into the hot sun and play tennis for hours on end. And that's one of the Photo by Mike McGowan) Forum Examines Open House

By Terry Cheek

DETERMINATION—That's one of the things

Staff Writer

Sitterson said Tuesday the open house policy for next year will be decided by the Board of Trustees if the recommendations of the Administrative Board of

editor of the New York Times,

will deliver the commencement

exercises June 1 at 7 p.m. in

Kenan Stadium.

the trustees last year.

Sitterson was speaking at this term's final meeting of the Chancellor J. Carlyle Consultative Forum. The forum is a 60-member board of housing. students, faculty, alumni, administrators and trustees formed last October to provide a medium for consideration of important campus issues.

The forum addressed itself Student Affairs (ABSA) are to the problems of finding outside the limitations set by more money for financial aid ABSA.

Clifton Daniel To Deliver

**UNC Graduation Address** 

to disadvantaged students, improving the academic atmosphere of the campus and providing a more hospitable living situation in University

things that this young lady had going for her

when she went to the courts yesterday. (Staff

Dean of Student Affairs C.O. Cathey announced at the meeting that he would deliver his recommendation on open house to Chancellor Sitterson

Cathey is the chairman of

The quality of student life no one else will answer it, I was introduced by the student caucus of the forum. The students noted that in 1967 there were more students wanting University housing than University housing could accommodate.

As of this spring, there are approximately 1,000 vacancies in campus housing.

Student Body President Tommy Bello said there were three areas to be worked on inmaking University housing more attractive: physical improvements on the dormitories, a move toward liberalization of the rules governing students and University experimentation in academic innovation.

Professor Fred B. Wright of the math department said he would like someone to explain the "rationale" behind the University's policy of regulating students' lives within their own rooms.

At this point the room became painfully quiet.

After a very long pause, Dean of Women Katherine Carmichael stood and said, "If

### Navy Chief To Head **NROTC Graduation**

The Chief of Naval Earl Wheeler who is retiring. Operations will attend the commissioning ceremonies at UNC June 1.

Admiral Elmo R. Zumwalt Jr., commander of naval forces admiral in 1966. in Vietnam, was recently named to the chief of operations post to replace Academy at Annapolis. Admiral Thomas Moorer who will become chairman of the among the NROTC graduates

Joint Chiefs of Staff June 30. in June. He is the first batallion

Adm. Zumwalt, 49, will be NROTC graduation and the youngest admiral to hold the post of highest ranking naval officer.

> A native of Tulare, Calif., he is a graduate of the U.S. Naval

Zumwalt was named an

One of his sons, Jim, will be

Moorer will succeed Gen. adjutant in the UNC unit.

# 'Make It Entire College'

#### Ed. Note: The following article is the first in a series of profiles of the newly-elected residence college governors and their plans for the coming school year.

By Steve Plaisance Staff Writer

"Our primary goal in Morehead is to increase interaction among residents so that they will feel as though they belong to the entire college, rather than just a particular dorm," commented Morehead Residence College Governor Steve Saunders.

Saunders, a freshman from Pensacola, Fla., is a National Merit scholar, presidential advisor for residence college affairs and currently participates in the UNC honors program.

"The staff of Morehead is doing a tremendous job," said Saunders, "and they show a lot of enthusiasm for their jobs." Saunders characterized Morehead activities as an effort "to have something going on

all the time." "We'll have the Morehead

Steve Saunders

Morehead Governor Says

key figures in the University," he explained. "Every Tuesday night is

game night, and we're trying to plan hayrides, beer-blasts, camping trips, beach trips and a series of movies."

In the academic areas, Saunders noted Morehead is not trying to stress "hard-core educational activities."

Forum every Monday night-a and expanding the quiz file and series of open discussions with library. We also hope to offer a trying to do in Morehead."

series of lectures by grad students about the problems of getting into and staying in graduate school," he said. A monthly newspaper

similar to the defunct "Morehead News" will be coming out in May, according to Saunders. It will feature news of the residence college and other related campus information.

"I have been informed by the management of WCAR campus radio that we will be getting a hook-up with thein within the next week or two," Saunders noted.

The Morehead governor said the annual college "Sex Day" will be held this year the Thursday before Jubilee, April 30, and would be expanded to include movies in the evenings "and possibly swimming in the Navy pool behind the gym if we can get permission to use

Saunders contends that the residence college is a unifying force among students.

"I think that a residence college should offer a total "We're currently revising community to dormitory residents, and that's what we're

#### Faculty Club Decision Is Postponed The University Space

Committee postponed its decision Monday on the future of the Faculty Club until next week, Steve Saunders, governor of Morehead Residence College, said Tuesday.

Saunders, who has asked the University to turn the infrequently used facility over to the residence college, said the committee postponed the decision to see if it could find other facilities for Air Force ROTC.

The University says they have planned for two years to put AFROTC there when they left the building they are in now," he said.

The old AFROTC building will be torn down in the summer or fall to make way for a social studies building,

Saunders said. Saunders said the committee also postponed the decision because Women's Liberation has asked the committee to make the building into a day-care center for children of non-academic

workers. Saunders said, "Female lib had a petition with more than 800 signatures, including many faculty members, which they had gathered in a matter of a few days."

editorialist for The Daily Tar Club. address in UNC graduation Heel. Sitterson announced Monday

Daniel is a native of the plans for the University's Zebulon and a graduate of the 176th commencement program University. He was a London and alumni reunion activities correspondent of the Times which will begin Friday, May during World War II and has 30, and continue through the inducted into office. held managing editor and weekend.

will be given by a 1940 William J. Gordon, the Episcopal bishop of Alaska.

The University's concert degrees. band will perform on the lawn near Davie Poplar at 4 p.m. Sunday, and at 8 p.m. that evening there will be a musical concert in Hill Hall.

those of 1920, '25, '30, '35, Students Club, including alumni out of Chapel Hill 50 years and longer, will hold a reunion and intiate members of the class of 1920, who will be Friday.

Clifton Daniel, associate associate editor posts on the celebrating their golden Times. He was also an reunion, into the Old Students

> Harry H. Montgomery of Chancellor J. Carlyle Raleigh, president of the UNC Alumni Association, will preside at the alumni luncheon Monday at 12:30 p.m. The 1970-71 alumni president, W.J. Smith, Jr. of Charlotte, will be

Chancellor Sitterson will The baccalaureate sermon preside at the Kenan Stadium on Sunday, May 31, at 11 a.m. graduation program June 1, and Gov. Robert Scott and alumnus of UNC the Rt. Rev. Consolidated University President William C. Friday will aid the conferring of

Charles M. Ingram, president of the senior class, will also speak.

Graduating seniors may rent their caps and gowns at the Reunion classes will be Student Store for \$6.70. Graduation invitations may be '40 and so on to 1960. The Old obtained from the Order of the Grail.

Deadline for gown rentals for undergraduates is May 1. For graduate students, it is

# Fraternity Pledges Begin Greek Week

in a community clean-up only one a year. project Monday as a part of

Greek Week. Steve Smith of Pi Lambda Thursday. Phi and Jim Tarleton of Alpha Theta Omega, co-chairmen of competing for the title of "best Greek Week, said the project pledge class." Points are gained involved cleaning up five for participating in raising

vacant lots in Chapel Hill.

Committee.

Approximately 350 that each individual fraternity Carolina social and business will sponsor its own clean-up fraternity pledges participated campaign, rather than having

Other Greek Week activities include a parade and carnival

Each pledge class is money for the Ugly Man on The idea of beautifying Campus contest, the chariot vacant lots came from the race, grade averages, Chapel Hill Citizens' Advisory participation in the clean-up project, extra-curricular Smith said he hopes the activities and participation at project can be expanded so booths in the carnival.



THE COUNTRYSIDE can be a great place for a walk alone. DTH photographer Mike McGowan spotted this young lady walking along the top of a hill and pulled out a telephoto lens to get